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NOTICE TO THE SHAREHOLDERS
OF ARTEMIS FUNDS (LUX) — GLOBAL HIGH YIELD BOND

Luxembourg, 26 March 2021

Dear Shareholder,

The board of directors of the Fund (the "Board of Directors") would like to inform you of a change relating to the
Fund’s sub-fund Artemis Funds (Lux) — Global High Yield Bond (the "Sub-Fund").

Terms not otherwise defined in this notice will have the same meaning as those defined in the Fund’s current
prospectus (the ""Prospectus").

Currently, the investment policy of the Sub-Fund provides that the Sub-Fund may invest up to 15% in contingent
convertible bonds.

As from 30 April 2021, the investment policy of the Sub-Fund will be amended in order to: (i) increase the
possibility for the Sub-Fund to invest up to 20% of its assets in contingent convertible bonds and (ii) reflect the
additional restriction that the Sub-Fund may only invest up to 20% in high yield bonds carrying a credit rating from
Moody’s, Standard & Poor’s or Fitch, that have been given ratings whereby none are at or above B- (for Standard &
Poor’s and Fitch) or B3 (for Moody’s) not qualifying as distressed/defaulted bonds at the time of purchase.

If you deem that, as a result of the change mentioned above, the Sub-Fund no longer meets your investment
requirements, you may apply for redemption of your shares, free of charge, until 29 April, 2021 at 1:00 p.m.
(Luxembourg time). The change mentioned above will take effect on 30 April, 2021.

The change exposed in this notice will be included in the next update of the Prospectus dated April 2021 and the
KIIDs in relation to the Sub-Fund. Copies of these may be obtained from www.artemisfunds.com.

If you are uncertain about the contents of this letter, we recommend that you consult a professional adviser. If you
have any questions about the changes or would like further information, please contact the Fund’s administration
agent by e-mail at talux.funds.queries@jpmchase.com.

Yours faithfully, M "

-

Henry Kelly
Director

The Board of Directors
Artemis Funds (Lux)



